MidCoast Community Council Post Office Box 64 Moss Beach, CA 94038

January 4, 1995

San Mateo County Board of Supervisors Mr. Tom Huening, President County Government Building 401 Marshall Street Redwood City, CA 94063

Re:

Christopher McComb

Dear President Huening:

In the late fall Bob Brown informed the Council that he and his family would be leaving the MidCoast as he had accepted employment across the Bay. It was with regret that we accepted his resignation as Bob has been a leader and an organizer in the community, as well as a force on the Council.

The MidCoast Community Council advertised the vacancy and the response was quite good with six people tossing in their hats. The Council held a series of public meetings in December 1994 to hear and to interview candidates, and on December 28, 1994, the Council voted to recommend Chris McComb.

Mr. Chris McComb was impressive in his grasp of the issues facing the MidCoast and displayed his interest and problem solving abilities during both the interviews, and the question-and-answer sessions. He had previously worked on Council subcommittees and apparently was still willing to have his name and phone number printed on the Agenda.

It is with great pleasure that the MidCoast Community Council hereby recommends to the Board of Supervisors that Mr. Christopher McComb be appointed to fill the Council vacancy.

Very truly yours,

James Marsh Chair, MidCoast Community Council

cc Supervisor Lempert Mr. Christopher McComb

95-3